John C. Bruch Performance Investigations, LLC Scottsdale, AZ February 1, 2008

Mr. Matt Seibert, President Insight Firearms Training Development PO Box 12293 Prescott, AZ 86304

Dear Mr. Seibert:

Thank you for the excellent instruction I received in January at your Basic Pistol Instructor Course and Personal Protection Instructor Course. Thanks also to your wife Sherrie for her expertise and instruction.

As we discussed, I retired from the Federal Bureau of Investigation one month ago after spending over 25 years as a Special Agent. Most recently I was responsible for the FBI's National Academy program in Arizona – a leadership development program for law enforcement executives instituted by Mr. Hoover in 1935. As such I have been able to observe some excellent instructors throughout the country and I can say that I would rank you among the best! It is not easy to sit in class for as much as we did over a 3 day period but you and Sherrie made it very interesting and enjoyable. You make a great team!

I was especially impressed with the neurological training we received that day, as well as the extensive discussion of eye dominance. I sincerely wish this information could be presented to all law enforcement officers. I am proud of the firearms training afforded to me in the Bureau over the years and I believe we have many talented instructors and marksmen; however I can say that this is the first time I have heard any of the information relative to the neurological aspects of shooting.

Thank you again for a great training experience which I would recommend to any of my associates in law enforcement.

Sincerely Yours,

John C. Bruch